



*Vera in omnibus quaerere*

## Adelaide University Science Association

Union Buildings,  
University of Adelaide,  
Adelaide, S.A. 5001

GENERAL MEETING

30th July 1990

Present:

Julie Ellis	Sonja Best	Michelle Dawson
Carolyn Bird	Kathryn Taffs	Lyon Barrett
Jamie Rogers	Matt Berger	Ana Navidad
Chris Nedin	Gayle Hammat	Jason Valentine
Kathy Mavrantzas	Deb Capon	Greg Butler
Dean- the hell man	Pis- The hell man	Ben Guy
Mark Styan	Jo Mussared	Robert Menpes
James Chapman	Michaela Birrell	Nicola Barnes
Christine Daly	Becki Rocca	Tim Pearce
Shaun Meredith	Traci Barrett	

1. Apologies:

Shane Monte	Tania Eckermann	Bec French
Sarah Ellis	Leanne Martin	Simon Steinborner
Meredith Hope	Claudine Bonder	Rachel Dempster
Ross Hayes	Mary Baker	

Meeting opened 6.36pm

Motion 1: That the Apologies be accepted.

Shaun/Traci

Motion 2: That Gayle take her chair and go and sit across the room.

Unanimous

- She was forcibly taken there, Then the President let her back in.

Motion 3: That the minutes of the previous meeting be accepted.

Matt/Rob

2. Business arising from the previous meeting:

- Shaun thanked Traci and Jamie for their help with the Book Swap.
- The radio advertiment for the Centenary has been completed and will hopefully air in August. It was suggested that it was a top 40 type tune and that we should sell it.

Motion 4: That Traci be thanked.

Matt/Gayle

-Traci reported about storage space for the books in N5. Peta and her went to see security, they told us that they had no available space but perhaps the Union Hall might. Reg Bennet offered us a Wardrobe that would be locked, but no rooms were available.

- Jim thought that our room may be taken away from us if it was not seen as useful. Therefore we should look at improving the existing security. Iron cupboards made by our own handy man Jim was suggested. If we can get a grant for this it would be less draining on our finances. Other security items such as mesh over the top etc. are not options as the Union will not let us do it.

### 3. Correspondance:

-1st prize in the raffle came in the mail, Dinner for two at the Pullman Restaurant to the value of \$60

- Application forms and information about the Investigator Science and Technology center arrived. They need Explainers for their exhibition at the Show. Anyone who would like to be a volunteer at the show took an application form. If anyone would like some more information about the center, talk to Julie Ellis, Traci Barrett, or Gayle Hammat, we are all on the Committee.

- Jim suggested that some material from the University might be donated to the project. This will be put to Mrs. Hardy.

Motion 5: That Julie be Thanked.

Gayle/Jamie

### 4 Questions:

a) With Notice

None.

b) Without Notice

- Annual Dinner Two convenors need to be elected, Jim raised his voice at this stage and said Why two I did it all by myself. We all gave him a round of applause, and continued to elect two convenors later

-Ben wanted to know more about the car rally. Michaela told him that not much had been done yet but that there was going to be a picnic after

- Matt wanted to know if anyone would like to help him and Lyon with the Pub Crawl. It was suggested that Andrew wanted to but because he was at the tribunal he could not formally apply. Matt will see him and find out.

-The question was raised about what A.U.Sc.A. was going to do for PROSH  
Then inevitably, what is PROSH and what does it mean? Shaun and Jim explained  
that it was the last day you can withdraw from a subject, and that it  
involves fundraising for a chosen charity.

some ideas that arose from discussion include:

- Dr. Dunking machine- Jim will look into it
  - Pie Kill- abandoned.
  - Treasure Hunt - Tim, James and Gayle will look into this.
  - FAARCing Michelle and Christine will look into this.
  - Shopping cart race - Ben and Greg will look into this.
- Breakfast on the Round about will be done again this year, however  
a banner advertising A.U.Sc.A. will not occur as it will be a distraction  
to the drivers and we do not want to cause accidents.
- It was suggested that members be asked what night they are available to  
attend meetings.

Motion 6: That meetings be held ever three(3) weeks.

Unanimous

- Next meeting 20th of August.
- Sarah asked what we were doing about Information week this week, and  
suggested that this would be the best time to interest year 12's in  
O'Camp. A flyer was suggested and Jim will take it to the Clubs Ass.  
and get it made.

Motion 7: that Sarah be thanked for this information.

Traci/Gayle

- Michaela asked Traci what she wanted her to do with the Yellow dots  
that Traci had been looking for for days!!! You may guess her answer.

#### 5. Reports:

- Sam: The 24th of August Wheel of Fortune and Voltrex Hell Night!! 30  
people only. Sonja looked amazed and asked if we were going to Sydney!!
- Centenary: Quiz Night Next Friday Night, Parents are welcomed!!
- Treasurer: I didn't quite get all the details but Matt is Happy!!

#### 6. Any other Business:

- Re-O'Camp, Gayle has some lost property, a Jacket/Black and a Pillow,  
if you own these please see her or Traci.
- Annual Dinner Elections: Michelle and James will help Jamie.
- Traci talked about her idea for official A.U.Sc.A. letters for people  
who help with organizing events, it looks great in a resume.
- Tim and James will write a Re-O'Camp report.

Meeting Closed 8.02pm